Secretary’s Report 2012 — 2013

This year has felt very much a community focussed year for the Parish Hall.

One event which stands out in my mind was the Big Breakfast, which coincided with the
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations in June. The food was superb, and the
involvement and support from the village was amazing. It was also incredibly hard work!!!

July brought the Devon Art Trek which was held on two consecutive weekends in the hall
bringing a lot of visitors and locals to admire the local talent. The hall looked stunning.

Steve Baber was also very active in July when he completed his one man ‘“Worlington’
marathon to raise funds for the hall!! Well done Steve.

In August we had the fete - a lovely day again and the hall was used for the judging of
local produce and competitions.

October brought the Harvest Supper, Community Quiz and Community Lunch.

February saw two fantastic Crocus and Cream tea weekends. Despite the lack of sunshine
for the crocus, people flocked to see the gardens at East Worlington House and indulge in
a cream tea in the hall, with very encouraging feedback from visitors to the village and a
real boost to the Thatch Appeal which is coming on very well indeed.

The March “Social” evening held to show plans and hopes for improving the hall was very
well attended and very interesting.

In between all these lovely occasions, we have had all the ‘usual’ activities - pilates, table
tennis, WI, photo group, coffee mornings, School Disco’s, Sunday Club, and East
Worlington School of course who use the hall most days.

Please remember that this is our Parish Hall and is available for the whole community to
use, it brings people together, makes our lives more interesting, fulfilling and fun.

Lots to look forward to this coming year and hopefully some decent weather!!!



